CONFIDENTIAL



File

## 10 DOWNING STREET

LONDON SW1A 2AA

From the Private Secretary

26 October 1988

Dear dyn,

## PRIME MINISTER'S VISIT TO POLAND

The Prime Minister and the Foreign Secretary had a brief discussion this evening about the Prime Minister's forthcoming visit to Poland.

The Prime Minister said that she could not go entirely empty-handed on the economic front. She must be able to offer the Poles something. It was suggested that a scheme of management training, backed by adequate finance, would be one possibility. The Foreign Secretary undertook to consider this urgently and to devise a proposal which the Prime Minister could put forward in her talks with the Polish authorities.

CHARLES POWELL

your sicure.

Lyn Parker, Esq., Foreign and Commonwealth Office